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BAYFRONT CHARTER HIGH SCHOOL

COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES

November 2, 2015
Community Council Members: Glendora Tremper, Lupita Trujillo, Eddie Lindo, Yazmin Moran, DeShonda Roberts  
Not Present: DeShonda Roberts
         CC Staff: Elisa Aguirre, Kevin Riley, Ryan Santos               



CC Staff Not Present: Ryan Santos
	Presented By
	AGENDA ITEM
	ACTION
	BACKGROUND
	Person Responsible
	Next Steps

	 MINUTE AGENDA ITEMS
	

	Dr. Riley
	Welcome
	
	
	
	

	Dr. Riley
	Operating Guidelines
	Asked CC to begin developing guidelines   that could be used in defining how the Council operates.

Provided a copy of MCS/BCHS Charter Board Agreements as an example of Operating Guidelines. 

Community council agreed on:

MAKE UP OF CC:

· 7 members’ maximum, with at least one community member.  

· Members will not have a term limit but must be a member for a minimum of one year. 

· New members will be nominated or recommended by a community council member

· Every year one parent from an incoming 9th grade class will be added 

PUBLIC COMMENTS

· Community Council Meetings are open to the public, anyone is able to come and sit in on the meetings but may only speak during the Public Comments and/or Round Table

· There will be a maximum of 10 minutes for all public comments

If there is a a problem brought to community council, CC will follow up and look into and will either be in touch with the parent or it will be addressed during the next community council meeting
	 The Charter Petition describes the purpose of the various school councils (Leadership Council, Parent Councils, Charter Board, etc).  However, the Petition does not described how the different groups operate, make decisions, hear complaints, etc.

Each council/committee is free to develop its own Operating Guidelines as precedent for working together.
	
	

	 AGENDA ITEMS FROM COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERS 

	

	Dr. Riley
	Bayfront Newsletter
	Provided CC a copy of November’s newsletter

CC will review and inform Elisa of any changes 

Mrs. Tremper suggested adding upcoming tryout dates in the December newsletter 

Mrs. Trujillo shared that she liked this years ASB t-shirt and the message written on the back of the shirts.
	BCHS develops a monthly newsletter available for parents/students informing them of upcoming events for the month.  Newsletter is emailed to Bayfront families at the beginning of every month. 

	Elisa 
	will email newsletter to all Bayfront parents

	Ms. Roberts
	Volunteer Program 
	Dr. Riley provided a draft of the “volunteer continuum”, as a conceptual model to define our needs.

Dr. Riley shared that Bayfront is definitely interested in building a volunteer program.  

A volunteer coordinator would help start and put this program together 
	Ms. Roberts has advocated for the development of our Volunteer program.  CC members met parents at the “back to school” event and encouraged their participation as volunteers.  This chart was developed to articulate potential roles for volunteers.
	Dr. Riley
	Will share this information with Mrs. Roberts and get her thoughts on this

	Ms. Moran
	Surveys
	Presented survey results from 

   • MCLA 7th and 8th Graders

   • Mueller Parents

   • Bayfront Parents

-GT suggested having open house for K-3 parents, fieldtrip for lower grade students; have students give tours and talk about activities, academics, etc 

• Prompted a discussion about our athletics program, commitment of students


	 During our last meeting, Ms. Moran suggested that we survey Mueller parents regarding their attitudes about the high school.

It was felt that this data could be powerful in representing the parents and students in any discussions about the building lease.
	
	

	Ms. Trujillo
	Bayfront Students at Service Fall Festival 
	Dr. Riley shared that 8 of our students participated in Mueller’s fall festival.  Students did a great job helping out and representing Bayfront.  We will continue to participate in Mueller’s events and continue sending volunteers. 
	Ms. Trujillo indicated that we should have Bayfront students participate in special events at Mueller and vice versa.
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 AGENDA ITEMS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

	

	Dr. Riley
	Facilities Update
	Informed CC that the owner of the building will be having a conference call with the brokers and we will soon have an update on where we stand with the building.  


	Bayfront has been on hold waiting for the owner of the building on 830 Bay Blvd to formally offer a lease.  The owner is currently in negotiations with USU on lease termination.

The Charter Board will then be asked to approve the lease.
	
	

	Dr. Riley
	Advantages of Incorporating 
	Being incorporated is a legal process through the state of CA where our school would become a corporate entity 

Responsible for the business operation of the organization;  Would provide tax-exempt status (5013c); Protects the district from any debts of the charter; would require a corporate board with members who had a real commitment and interest in the success of both Mueller and Bayfront.  


	Mueller has never been incorporated.  We are one of the few charter schools that is NOT incorporated—very useful for establishing a fundraising foundation and for decision making.
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Roundtable: 
Next Meeting: December 7, 2015 @ 5:30pm

KR –  based on discussion, proposed that we address issue of athletics in our next meeting;  especially character, discipline, punctuality, attending practice, etc
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